
Southeastern U.S. 

Chapter report for 2017 

 

2017 COVERAGE AREA: The Southeastern U.S. Chapter is made up of five states which do not 

currently have their own individual chapters: Alabama, Mississippi, Missouri, Texas and West 

Virginia.  

MEMBERSHIP: The chapter currently has 27 paid members.  

FINANCE: The chapter’s individual account balance as of 12/31/17 was $244.06.  

FFLA AREA REPRESENTATIVES: The chapter continues to use 'Area Representatives' to promote 

FFLA activities within the member states. These Representatives are: Andrew Zerbe (Alabama); 

Jim Lyon (Missouri); Ralph Harp (Texas) and Robert Beanblossom (West Virginia). The position 

of Area Representative in Mississippi is currently vacant, with yours truly serving as a 'point of 

contact'.  

NHLR / FFLOS REGISTRY UPDATE: Significant strides were made during the past year, especially 

with the West Virginia listings, thanks to the efforts of Brian Powell. As of today we currently 

have a total of 110 NHLR listings and 105 FFLOS listings in the states covered by the chapter. 

Especially noteworthy is that we now have only 27 current and/or former sites to go to 

complete the entire state of West Virginia.  

GOALS FOR 2018: Continue to serve as a support resource for the State Representatives. 

Respectively submitted,  

Ron Stafford   

Southern Deputy Chair and Southeastern Chapter Director 

  

 

 


